
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BRIDGEMEDIA 
Newsletter 

January 2021 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

FRIENDS OF BRIDGEMEAD 
 

HHOOR BULGJHPHGLDQV, 
WHOFRPH WR 2021! I ZRQGHU ZKDW WKLV \HDU ZLOO KDYH LQ VWRUH IRU XV? SXUHO\ 
LW KDV WR EH EHWWHU WKDQ 2020, I GR KRSH VR! 
 
IW ZLOO EH JUDQG WR EH DEOH WR PHHW WRJHWKHU RQFH PRUH DQG ZH RQ WKH 
CRPPLWWHH FDQ'W ZDLW WR EH DEOH WR VHH  \RX DOO DJDLQ! WH DOVR KRSH WKDW 
GXULQJ WKLV \HDU ZH VKDOO  VWDUW SODQQLQJ IXQG UDLVLQJ HYHQWV IRU 
BULGJHPHDG ± ZH KDYH DOO PLVVHG RXW RQ KDYLQJ IXQ WRJHWKHU IRU DOPRVW 
WKH ZKROH RI 2020. 
 
WH DOO ORRN IRUZDUG WR UHQHZLQJ ROG IULHQGVKLSV LQ WKH YHU\ QHDU IXWXUH. 
 
KHHS VDIH DQG ZHOO, 
UQD 
 
 

 

 



 

 

  

 

                                             
 
 
                                           Alan Ashworth - Chaplain 
  

“The child born to Mary will be called 
Emmanuel – God with us.”   Matthew 1:23   

  
When the angel appeared to Joseph to tell him that the child to be 
ERUQ WR MDU\ ZDV GRG¶V SRQ KH DOVR VDLG WKDW KH ZRXOG EH FDOOHG 
³EPPDQXHO´ ZKLFK PHDQV ³GRG ZLWK XV.´ TKH ODVW QLQH PRQWKV KDYH 
been very difficult with all the restrictions due to Covid-19, and some 
people have really suffered because of illness and the death of loved 
ones. So far, it looks as though for at least part of the year ahead these 
problems will continue. However, we can be assured that whatever 
happens to us, God is with us. This is a constant promise throughout 
the Bible. When God brought the people of Israel out of Egypt He used 
two men in particular, Moses and Joshua. Moses led the people out of 
Egypt and through the wilderness and Joshua led them into the 
promised land. Both men were good leaders but it seems that Joshua 
was like us, and needed lots of encouragement. It is recorded that God 
spoke to Joshua at least six times with very similar words to these in 
JRVKXD 1:9: ³BH VWURQJ DQG FRXUDJHRXV. DR QRW EH DIUDLG, GR QRW EH 
dLVFRXUDJHG, IRU WKH LRUG \RXU GRG ZLOO EH ZLWK \RX ZKHUHYHU \RX JR.´ 
We cannot take every promise given by God to individuals to apply to 
us but this one we certainly can. I remember when I went for an 
interview to Bible College nearly forty years ago that I was certainly 
more than a little apprehensive and afraid. I suppose that I was taking 
on something that I would rather not have done at the time. The night 
before the interview I read these words of Joshua 1:9 which I had 
never ever read before. They were a real encouragement to me then 
and have been ever since. I hope that they will be an encouragement 
to you too in the year ahead.                                                            

 

  

 

 

 



Clare Biss -  Trustee Message 
  

Greetings friends old and young! Thank you all for supporting Bridgemead 
through this most challenging and uncertain year and for continuing to support 
us this Christmas and into 2021. 
It must be acknowledged that Christmas this year is very different. For many 
people hoping for family reunions and long - established traditions it will not live 
up to their expectations ± although I personally feel that some traditions must be 
carried on regardless! We as Trustees had the privilege last night of being able 
to sing carols out in the car park for the residents and staff± and how lovely it 
ZDV WR KHDU HYHU\RQH VLQJLQJ LQVLGH DQG DIWHUZDUGV HQMR\LQJ PDP¶V PXOOHG ZLQH 
and mince pies!  
CDUROV VHW LQ ZLQWHU GHVFULEH GRRG KLQJ WHQFHVODV¶V SQRZ WKDW OLHV µGHHS DQG 
criVS DQG HYHQ¶, DQG PRUH RIWHQ ZH ORRN RXW RI WKH ZLQGRZ DW WKH UDLQ! I ORYH 
snow ± I can still remember the fun we had sliding down snow-covered hills on 
tea trays and snowball fights as children± the lovely white stuff that covers 
everything in beautiful mounds but so soon turns to a grey mush which makes 
WKH SDYHPHQWV VOLSSHU\. FRU PRVW RWKHU SHRSOH WU\LQJ WR JHW WKLQJV GRQH LW¶V 
more of a Bleak Midwinter; struggling to get about outside, biting cold wind and 
having to scrape the windscreen every morning with icy hands before 
GULYLQJ«  IW¶V HDV\ WR IRUJHW WKDW GRGV DPD]LQJ JLIW WR XV RI D FKLOG ERUQ WR VDYH 
us happened in a country so dry, dusty and barren. 
AV I JHW ROGHU I ILQG WKDW LW¶V VR HDV\ WR ORRN EDFN DW CKULVWPDV ± to happy times 
when our families were young and the mystery of Christmas meant sparkling 
eyes, squeals of excitement and sumptuous meals! Or maybe for you this time 
of year is tinged with sadness, feeling the loss of a loved one, an empty chair 
and cherished photos. For carers and families its so hard to visit and not to be 
DEOH WR KXJ RU HYHQ KROG VRPHRQH¶V KDQG. 
This year has been a real struggle for most of us, and we have had to adapt in 
many different ways.  At this time of year the usual scramble for space at the 
Christmas markets, or visits with warm hugs, have been replaced with the need 
IRU µHDQGV, SDIH, SSDFH¶ DQG D ZDULQHVV LQ PHHWLQJ ERWK IULHQGV DQG QHLJKERXUV. 
Pam and all her staff at Bridgemead have always worked really hard at giving 
residents a warm loving home and a joyous time at Christmas, and especially 
this year when restrictions have been so tight. We as trustees are all so grateful 
for the loyalty and hard work of all staff members, and especially their 
determination to keep our residents safe and secure.  So although it has been 
very hard for families and friends unable to get close, they can have the 
assurance that Bridgemead will continue to be so very careful to keep everyone 
safe. 
That is why I am looking forward. Forward to a return to normality, and to a world 
where rules are eased, forward to a vaccine provided which will enable us all to 
resume the carefree nature of our relationships and enjoy the company of loved 
ones, and ultimately forward to the glory God has prepared for all his people. 
We as Trustees wish you all a very Happy Christmas! 



 

 

The Silver Ring Choir shared their virtual choir concert with us online and residents 
were able to enjoy the Christmas Carols which were sung beautifully.  Bathwick St 
Mary Church School shared their Carol Service with us and Oldfield Park Infant 
School sent their Nativity Plays for us all to watch.  We also had a Morning Coffee 
and Afternoon Tea with the Mayor of Bath, Manda Rigby.   We were invited to 
watch  "A Christmas Carol"  live performance from the Bristol Old Vic last Friday 
afternoon.  As you can see, we've been well entertained during December with the 
thanks of modern day technology. 
December has been a busy month with entertainment the car park.    
Age Concern - "The Singing Bus, Sophie from Mini Concerts, Concert On Your 
Doorstep with Lucy and Rebecca, "Now and Then" and Danny Guest.  We also 
enjoyed "Carol Singing with the Trustees" in the car park on the evening of the 15th 
which was followed by mulled wine and mince pies! 

  
News at Bridgemead 

Obviously during these times it's essential for positivity for residents and 
staff at Bridgemead.  We have received some wonderful Christmas 
cards/messages from passers-by.  Many of the cards/messages are thanking 
our residents for waving from the Ist floor balcony, overlooking the car 
park.  We have also received Christmas cards from Batheaston C of E 
Primary School.  As one of our residents would say "Thank you for your 
kindness" these messages mean so much to them.   

 

  



  

 

  

 

 

 

Sadly we say "Goodbye" to  
Jenny M 

Our Love and thoughts go out to her 
family and friends 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO:- 
Residents:     Sylvia C 
                       David K 

                                                              Day Club:       John H 



 

 
           Coronavirus                                    

 
 
The following letter has been sent to the Next of Kin of all residents 
 
 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Friends, 
We are all very grateful that we have had no cases of Covid 19 since the pandemic 
began, thanks to staff who have ensured that the residents are well cared for and 
kept safe.  The care and safety of our Residents remains our primary concern as 
always.  
Recently there has been a lot of publicity regarding the visiting of residents in care 
homes, particularly following the roll out of lateral flow tests (30minute test).  But 
implementing this new scheme would mean some significant difficulties needed to 
be overcome and even then would leave us with concerns over the safety of all those 
who live at Bridgemead.  So, after careful consideration the Trustees and 
Management have agreed that we will continue with the visiting protocols as they 
stand for the time being. 
  
The difficulties in implementing this scheme are as follows: 

x We would require a dedicated area for testing without entering public areas of 
the building ± and space for people to sit while waiting results. 

x Time for staff to conduct and register the tests. 
x Visits are still to be supervised. 
x Visitors will be required to wear full PPE during their twenty-minute visit and 

adhere to social distancing at all times. 
x Positive tests have proved to be accurate ± but negative tests are only 70% 

accurate at best.  Any positive test would need to be followed by a PCR test. 

  
These issues were discussed with residents at a coffee morning today, and the 
general consensus was that they would prefer to continue with the current 
arrangements for visiting. 
  
We hope that will commence shortly, after which the visiting policy will be reviewed. 
  
We ask for your continued support and co-operation in these difficult time 
                                                                       
                                                                                            Manager and the Trustees 

 
 

Pam would like to wish everyone a "Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and 
lHW¶V KRSH IRU D KHDOWKLHU DQG EULJKWHU 2021´ 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Local Giving 
Bridgemead has a Local Giving Page set up. If anyone would be interested in giving, the link 
to it 
is:  https://localgiving.org/charity/bridgemead/- http://www.localgiving.org/charity/bridgemead  
  
Please note that Bridgemedia can now be found on our website. 
Go to www.bridgecare.org.uk, click on Bridgemedia and you will find the latest issue. 
We also now have a page for Staff Vacancies on the website.    
If you would prefer to receive your copy of Bridgemedia by e-mail, can you please let us know 
on admin@bridgecare.org.uk 
All contributions to this newsletter are welcome from residents, relatives, staff and 
volunteers.   If you have something you think would be of interest, anecdotes, personal 
recollections, news events, short poems or anything relevant would be welcome.  

 

Copyright © Bridgecare 2019, All rights reserved. 
Our mailing address is: 

81 St John's Rd, Bath BA2 6PZ 
Telephone number 01225 484 904 

 


